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years following the end of the applica-
ble marketing plan year and shall 
make such records and documents 
available upon request to authorized 
officials of the U.S. Government. A Co-
operator shall also maintain all docu-
ments related to employment, such as 
employment applications, contracts, 
position descriptions, leave records, 
and salary changes; and all records per-
taining to contractors. A Cooperator 
shall also maintain adequate docu-
mentation related to the proper dis-
position of all property purchased by 
the Cooperator and for which the Coop-
erator is reimbursed with program 
funds. 

(c) A Cooperator shall maintain its 
records of expenditures and contribu-
tions in a manner that allows it to pro-
vide information by marketing plan 
year, country or region, activity num-
ber, and cost category. Such records 
shall include: 

(1) Receipts for all STRE (actual ven-
dor invoices or restaurant checks, 
rather than credit card receipts); 

(2) Original receipts for any other 
program related expenditure in excess 
of $25.00; 

(3) The exchange rate used to cal-
culate the dollar equivalent of each ex-
penditure made in a foreign currency 
and the basis for such calculation; 

(4) Copies of reimbursement claims; 
(5) An itemized list of claims charged 

to the Cooperator’s FMD account; 
(6) Documentation with accom-

panying English translation supporting 
each reimbursement claim, including 
original evidence to support the finan-
cial transactions, such as canceled 
checks, receipted paid bills, contracts 
or purchase orders, per diem calcula-
tions, and travel vouchers; and 

(7) Documentation supporting con-
tributions including: the date(s), pur-
pose, and location(s) of each activity 
for which cash, goods, or services were 
claimed as a contribution; who con-
ducted the activity; the participating 
groups or individuals; and the method 
of computing the claimed contribu-
tions. Cooperators must retain, and 
make available for audit, documenta-
tion related to claimed contributions. 

(d) Upon request, a Cooperator shall 
provide to FAS the original documents 
which support the Cooperator’s reim-

bursement claims. FAS may deny a 
claim for reimbursement if the claim is 
not supported by adequate documenta-
tion. 

§ 1484.34 Must Cooperators adhere to 
specific standards of ethical con-
duct? 

(a) A Cooperator shall conduct its 
business in accordance with the laws 
and regulations of the country(s) in 
which each activity is carried out. 

(b) Neither a Cooperator nor its af-
filiates shall make export sales of agri-
cultural commodities covered under 
the terms of a project agreement. Nei-
ther a Cooperator nor its affiliates 
shall charge a fee for facilitating an ex-
port sale. For the purposes of this para-
graph, ‘‘affiliate’’ means any partner-
ship, association, company, corpora-
tion, trust, or any other such party in 
which the Cooperator has an invest-
ment, other than a mutual fund. A Co-
operator may collect check-off funds 
and membership fees that are required 
for membership in the Cooperator’s or-
ganization. 

(c) The Cooperator shall not use pro-
gram activities or program funds to 
promote private self interests or con-
duct private business, except as mem-
bers of sales teams. 

(d) A Cooperator shall select U.S. ag-
ricultural industry representatives to 
participate in activities such as trade 
teams or trade fairs based on criteria 
that ensure participation on an equi-
table basis by a broad cross section of 
the U.S. industry. If requested, a Coop-
erator shall submit such selection cri-
teria to FAS for approval. 

(e) All Cooperators should endeavor 
to ensure fair and accurate fact-based 
advertising. Deceptive or misleading 
promotions may result in cancellation 
or termination of a project agreement. 

(f) The Cooperator must report any 
actions or circumstances that have a 
bearing on the propriety of program ac-
tivities to the Attache/Counselor and 
the Cooperator’s U.S. office shall re-
port such actions in writing to the ap-
propriate Division Director. 

§ 1484.35 Must Cooperators follow spe-
cific contracting procedures? 

(a) Cooperators have full and sole re-
sponsibility for the legal sufficiency of 
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